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Authors of accepted papers are urged to submit voucher photographs of their work to 
Visual Resources for Ornithology (VIREO) at the Academy of Natural Sciences of Phila- 
delphia. Accession numbers from VIREO will then be published within appropriate sections 
of the paper to facilitate access to the photographs in subsequent years. 

Style and format. -The current issue of The Wilson Bulletin should be used as a guide 
for preparing your ms; all mss must be submitted in that format. For general matters of 
style authors should consult the “CBE Style Manual,” 5th ed., Council of Biology Editors, 
Inc., Bethesda, MD, 1983. Do not use footnotes or more than two levels of subject sub- 
headings. Except in rare circumstances, major papers should be preceded by an abstract, 
not to exceed 5% of the length of the ms. Abstracts should be informative rather than 
indicative, and should be capable of standing by themselves. Most units should be metric, 
and compound units should be in one-line form (i.e., cm-sec2). The continental system of 
dating (19 Jan. 1950) and the 24 hour clock (09:00, 22:00) should be used. 

References. -In both major papers and general notes, if more than 4 references are cited, 
they should be included in a terminal “Literature cited” section. Include only references 
cited in the ms, and only material available in the open literature. (“In-house” reports and 
the like should not be cited.) Use recent issues of the Bulletin for style, and the most recent 
issue of “BIOSIS,” Bioscience Information Service, Philadelphia, PA, for abbreviations of 
periodical names. If in doubt, do not abbreviate serial names. Manuscripts with fewer than 
5 references should be cited internally, e.g., (James, Wilson Bull. 83:2 15-236, 197 1) or 
James (Wilson Bull. 83:215-236, 1971). 

Nomenclature. -Common names and technical names of birds should be those given in 
the 1983 A.O.U. Check-list (and supplements as may appear) unless justification is given. 
For bird species in Central and South America the Bulletin uses the common names ap- 
pearing in Eisenmann, “Species of Middle American Birds,” 1955 and Meyer de Schauensee 
“The Species of Birds of South America,” 1966. Common names of birds should be capi- 
talized. The scientific name should be given at first mention of a species both in the abstract 
and in the text. 

The editor welcomes queries concerning style and format during your preparation of mss 
for submission to the Bulletin. --CHAPLIN R. BLEM. Editor. 
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